
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

It’s hard to believe it, but we are at the end of 
the Oakmont League year and my last meeting 
as President.  

The Board and I have dedicated ourselves to 
our mission of Making a Greater Impact in our 
Community and we had a year with interesting 
programs, delicious luncheons and fun social 
events as well as having the funds available to 
provide for our local scholarships for High 
Schools and GCC as well as provide assistance 
to the YWCA’s Camp Rosie and provide 
equipment needs for GCC’s Disabled students 
programs.  At the May meeting we will present 
the checks to  our charities and present the 
scholarship recipient biographies to the 
membership as well as thank the outgoing 
board and install our new President Lydia Trout 
and her board.  I hope you will all attend to 
see the results of our hard work. 

I want to thank all of you for being such a hard 
working and supportive group during my years 
as President.  I look forward to more years of 
enjoying the friendship and also being able to 
help to make a difference in our community. 
It’s been an honor to serve with all of you.  It’s 
also wonderful to be able to welcome new 
members to our group as well.  Jeri, Marian, 
Deanna and Pam we look forward to getting to 
know you and building new friendships.   

To the Board I hope you all know how much 
you are appreciated.  You have made these 
years go by seamlessly and I thank you all so 
much.  It takes all of us working together to 
continue the long traditions of the Oakmont 
League.   

Please mark your calendar for our June 15th 
Ways and Means party at the Home of Carty 
and Nancy Spencer.  It’s a wonderful way to 
kick off the new year and enjoy time with 
friends. I hope to see you there!  
I am grateful for all the support and 
friendship I have received from our group.  
Thank you all! 

Pam Sorem, President 

TREASURER 

This is a reminder that dues for the fiscal year 
2024-2025 are due and payable by June 1, 
and delinquent July 1. You may pay by 
check, cash or credit card. For those of you 
with a credit card on file, we will charge dues 
on May 25th.  
The fees are as follows: 
• ACTIVE $75 
• SUSTAINING $75 
• INACTIVE HONORARY $50  
Dues are based on your status as of May 1, 
2024. Mail Checks to: Kim Klosterman 1565 
Hillcrest Ave., Glendale, CA 91202 or call at 
(818) 970-8516 or email kimtpa@yahoo.com 
for credit cards.  

Kimberly Klosterman, Treasurer 

2024



HOSPITALITY 

Please join us on Wednesday, May 22, 2024 at 
the Oakmont Country Club for our regular 
general meeting.  

Check-in and social begins at 10:15. 
Please RSVP no later than Thursday noon, 
May 16th, via Punchbowl or call Lydia Trout 
818-913-4262. 

The following are the luncheon options: 
Grilled Chicken Salad 
Spinach Salad with Mushrooms, Strawberries & 
Feta Cheese with a Honey Dijon Vinaigrette 
Rolls and Butter 
Dessert: New York Cheesecake with Berry 
Coulis 
Coffee, Tea, Iced Tea and Decaf 
Vegetarians: Same as above without Chicken   
Price for lunch is $50.00. 
We will always assume that you are requesting 
the regular luncheon option unless you specify 
vegetarian in your RSVP using “comments” or 
by calling Lydia Trout’s cell: 818-913-4262. 

Lydia Brown Trout, Hospitality Chair 

PHILANTHROPY 

We have $20,000.00 in our allocations budget.  
The allocations committee presented their 
recommendations to the Board, which were 
approved, and the General membership voted 
in April to award the following: 
 
-$2,000.00 for each high school: 
Hoover HS, Glendale HS, Crescenta Valley HS, 
and Clark Magnet HS 
 

-$4,000.00 to the YWCA For the food 
budget at Camp Rosie, (empowerment and 
leadership training for girls) 
-$1,318.00 Glendale Community College 
Disability Program. 
 
The rest of the funds can be given to 
Glendale Community College in any manner 
that the Scholarship Committee determines, 
not to exceed $6,700.00 for Glendale 
Community College scholarships.  

Our charities, YWCA and Glendale College 
have been invited to our May meeting to 
receive their donations.  

We adopted 354 ducks this year for the Duck 
Splash netting the Oakmont League $1,770! 
Thank you all so much for supporting all of 
our charitable causes this year!  

Ellen Farewell & Pam Riley, Philanthropy 
Chairs 
  



CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 

In preparation to publish next year’s 
yearbook, please look in this year’s yearbook 
and confirm that your address, phone and 
email address are all correct. Please notify 
me of any changes that need to be made. 

COMMITTEE SIGN UPS 
Sign Ups for next year’s committees will be 
passed around again at tour May meeting. 
Please be thinking of what committees you’d 
like to serve on.  Some committee 
assignments are designated by the bylaws, 
those have been filled in on the sign ups 
sheets. 

Allison Weir, Corresponding Secretary 

MEMBERSHIP 

We are pleased to welcome 2 new members 
to Oakmont League.  First new member is 
Deanna Boulton, who is a Los Angeles native.  
Her cousin, Robert Elle was our speaker in 
January. Her interests are music, ballet and 
art.  She is on the board of the Ukrainian Art 
Center  She was sponsored by Mary Kay 
Prather and Shauna Lehman. 
Her contact information is the following: 
Address: 1146 Irving Ave., apt #1, Glendale, 
Ca. 91201 
Cell:  818-588-8694 
Email: c/8stetz@gmail.com 
  
Our 2nd new member is Pam Stumbaugh.  
Her interests are gardening, cooking, 
researching her family heritage and 
volunteering.  She has been a member of 
numerous organizations in La Canada and 
Huntington Memorial Hospital. She has been 
sponsored by Lydia Trout and Nancy 
Spencer. 

Her contact information is the following: 
510 Linda Vista Ave.,Pasadena, Ca.91105 
Cell: 818-468-4646 
Email:   

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE  
2024-2025 BOARD OF DIRECTORS! 

President	 	 	 Lydia Brown Trout 
First VP, Program	 	 Mary Kay Prather 
	 	 	 	 and Mary 
Broerman 
Second VP, Membership	 Arlene Meadows 
Third VP, Philanthropy	 	 Ellen 
Farewell 
	 	 	 	 and Pam Riley 
Fourth VP, Social	 	 Shauna Lehmann 
Recording Secretary		 Carol Eldred 
Corresponding Secretary	 Allison Weir	  
Treasurer	 	 	 Annette Crump 
Ways and Means	 	 Mary Jo Ferrell 
	 	 	 	 Sharon Swinford 
Benefit	 	 	 	 Pam 
Sorem 
	 	 	 	 Nancy Spencer 
	 	 	 	 Lydia Brown Trout	
Hospitality	 	 	 Kimberly 
Klosterman 
	 	 	 	 Jackie Kubel 
Immediate Past President 	Pam Sorem 
& Scholarship Chair 

Jackie Kubel, Parliamentarian 
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MAY 
5 - Chloe Ross 
6 - Barbara McCullough 
14 - Shauna Lehmann 
20 - Marlene Hirt 
20 - Marian Scully 
22 - Annette Crump 

JUNE 
8 - Ellen Farewell 
13 - Mary Kay Prather 
17 - Mary Wells 

JULY 
3 - Michaelynn Cashion 
4 - Katherine Yamada 
5 - Liz Isenman 

AUGUST 
1 - Pam Riley 
19 - Stela Fejtek 
25 - Janet Dumser 
27 - Jeri Clark 

WAYS AND MEANS 
PARTY 

Our Ways and Means 
Summer party will be held 
on June 15, 2024 at the 
home of Nancy Spencer, 
with Jimmy Buffet as the 
theme.  See the attached 
flyer. 

We will have lots of activities just for fun, and 
some activities to raise funds for YWCA.   

Exciting fundraising activities 
will include Bingo, Wine 
tasting, and a Pink Flamingo 
adoption.  Bring cash, credit 
card or check and be ready to 
have a great time -              
“It’s 5 o’clock somewhere” 

Look for your Punchbowl invitation next 
week.  

Mary Kay and Liz Reed, Ways and Means Co-
Chairs 
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The Oakmont League will be honored at the up coming YWCA 
Heart and Excellence luncheon on Wednesday May 15th, at 

the Anoush Glenoaks Ballroom, 1320 W. Glenoaks Blvd., 
Glendale. Tickets are $100 per person. It would be wonderful 

to have a full table representing The Oakmont League. 

If you would like to attend, please click the link to purchase 
your ticket, and let Pam Sorem know you will be attending, so 

we can sit together. 
https://ywcagp.org/events-feed/27th-annual-heart-excellence-awards

https://ywcagp.org/events-feed/27th-annual-heart-excellence-awards

